
  

RAC Associate Appreciation Meeting Minutes 

                             FEBRUARY 12, 2021                                                                                                      
                   Freedom Plaza Club Room 
 
 

The meeting was called to order at 1:00 pm by Janet Blackshire, 
Committee Chairperson. 
 

Members Present: Janet Blackshire Chair, Kim Freeman, Charlotte 
Fernandes, Kathy Mahoney, Maria Martucci, Jeannie Nenarella, RAC 
Liaison, Diana Parrish, Mary Reter, and Judy Schmidt 
 

The roll call confirmed a quorum.  

 

The minutes/update of January 10, 2021 were sent via inter-mail to all 
committee members on January 11th.  The minutes/update were 
approved via email.  

 
The agenda was emailed to all members on February 8th and was adopted 
by email.  
 
Chair’s Report:  
Janet Blackshire reported she was made aware that RAC Council requires 
all committees to meet every month. Therefore, we will be meeting the 
months of February, March, and April. 
 
Janet Blackshire sent a letter to the residents thanking them for supporting 
the 2020 RAC Employee Appreciation Fund.  She also notified the residents 
the RAC Council approved a suggested amount of $2.00 per day, per 
person. 
 
The goal for this year is $200,000.  Reaching our goal will require more 
residents to donate this year. 
 
An audit was done by the RAC Freedom Plaza Finance Committee in 
January. Dave Mohl, Chair of the Finance Committee, said it was Perfect! 
 
Treasurer’s Report: 
Diana Parrish reported the ending bank balance as of January 31st was 
$8,309 and the bank balance on February 12th is $10,736.  
 
 



Secretary’s Report:  
Mary Reter delivered the agenda to Kim Freeman since Kim doesn’t have  
email. 
 
Unfinished Business:   None reported 
 
New Business:  
 
Our May meeting date will be May 7th instead of May 14th. 
  
On February 25th, new bank stamps, envelopes, and a new notice for the 
plastic picture frame by the lockbox, will be given to Plaza West Health 
Center, The Inn, and FP Assisted Living.  
 
In May, we will begin advertising in the elevators in the Plaza and on the 
bulletin boards in GVT buildings. Janet Blackshire will write a short progress 
report for The Weekly at the end of April, May, June and July. The Goal 
Thermometer will be displayed in August, September, and October. 
 
Janet gave Martha Alanis our collection dates. Martha will set up the table  
and chairs in the Atrium. 
 
Check Distribution Dates for 2021: 

• The Plaza-- Friday December 3rd 

• PWHC, The Inn, and FPAL & MC-- Monday, Dec 6th  

• Make-up Day--Wednesday, Dec 8th  
 
The next meeting will be March 12th at 1pm, in the Club Room. 
. 
Chairperson Janet Blackshire adjourned the meeting at 1:50pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Mary Reter  
Secretary 


